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NEWSLETTER 11/2016            8 APRIL 2016 

 

Dear Parents and Friends of St Clare’s 

 

Yesterday our Year 7 students, and a number of their parents, gathered to celebrate mass and 

the investiture of Isabella Hayes, Jaxson Longa, Yvette Piscopo and Rickardd Weiley as St 

Clare’s Year 7 Student Representatives for 2016.  The mass and ceremony was led by Fr Greg, 

Deacon Vince, Ministry Coordinator Denise Ryan and Year 7 Student Coordinator Timothy 

Masters.  I was delighted with the behaviour and level of engagement that our young people 

invested in the gathering. 

 

Father Greg spoke about what it means when a group of people say “amen”.  (I believe, I 

support, I will do…).  He made the point that having nominated and said “amen” to the people 

on the Student Representative Council the Year Level is now under an obligation to support 

Isabella, Jaxson, Yvette and 

Rickardd  as they lead and serve 

the St Clare’s community. 

 

Senior Leaders Connor Thorp 

and Declan Moylan were present 

at the mass and ‘badged’ the 

younger leaders.  This ‘passing 

on’ of the rights and 

responsibilities of leadership from 

older members of the community 

to new students sends a powerful 

message to all our students about 

the importance of their role as 

leaders and the type of legacy they 

leave as they progress through the 

school.                                               Connor Thorp, Rickardd Weiley, Yvette Piscopo, Isabella Hayes, Fr Greg,  

                                                                                                         Timothy Masters, Deacon Vince and Declan Moylan 

 

Yesterday, as part of the St Clare’s Pastoral Care Program, Police Liaison Officers, David 

Russell and Steven Jeffery, spoke with our Year 10 students about safe behaviours during the 

holidays.  The officers spoke about rights and responsibilities leaving no one in doubt of the 

requirements of the law and how our students should care for each other over the break.  The St 

Clare’s community is extremely grateful to the police officers for their time and the way in 

which they delivered their important message to our young people. 

  



 

Enrolment interviews commence Week 2, Term 2.  If you know anyone who has yet to lodge an 

enrolment application form, could you give them a reminder to do so.  St Clare’s follows the 

Catholic Schools Office process for enrolment which can be viewed on the Maitland-Newcastle 

Catholic Schools Office website. 

 

My thanks to students, parents and staff for your support of each other and the education of our 

young people. 

 

Holidays provide wonderful opportunities for families to gather and enjoy each other’s 

company.  I hope that you and your sons and daughters have a great break and that everyone 

returns refreshed on Tuesday, 26 April for the start of Term 2. 

 

God Bless 

 

 

 

Principal  

 

P & F ï NEXT MEETING, WEDNESDAY, 11  MAY 2016 

6 PM SCHOOL LIBRARY  

 

 

PRAYERS:  Please pray for those who are currently experiencing health difficulties and 

continue to pray for community members experiencing challenges, pain, sickness and grief in 

their lives at this time. 

 

CHAPLAINCY/PASTORAL CARE : A reminder to all that the school has a Chaplain.  

Please feel free to contact our Chaplain, Deacon Vince Ryan, through the school office if he 

can be of assistance to you or any member of our whole school community. 

 

 

The following prayer was sent to me regarding a friend of mine.  I think it’s a beautiful prayer 

we can say for all those we know who are suffering at the moment.  Many of us know of people 

who need our prayers but sometimes we don’t quite know what to say and how to comfort them 

(and ourselves).  It is in this spirit that I pass this on to you. 

 

A Blessing for Suffering by John O’Donohue 

 

 “May you be blessed in the holy names of those who, without you knowing it, help to carry 

and lighten your pain.  May memory bless and protect you with the hard-earned light of past 

trevail; to remind you that you have survived before and though the darkness now is deep, you 

will soon see approaching light. May the grace of time heal your wounds.  May you know that 

though the storm might rage, not a hair of your head will be harmed.” 

  



POPE MAKES EMOTIONAL APPEAL FOR GLOBAL PEACE IN EASTER MESSAGE  

Published: 29 March 2016 

 

Emphasis on mercy 

 

Pope Francis made an emotional appeal 

for global peace during his 

traditional Urbi et Orbi Easter blessing, 

urging people to remember victims of 

the “blind and brutal violence” in recent 

terrorist attacks, such as last week’s 

Brussels bombings that killed 31 people. 

 

Speaking from the balcony of St Peter’s 

Basilica amid tight security, the Pope said mercy and “weapons of love” were the only answer to “hatred and 

death” as he reflected on the world’s violent hotspots. 

 

“The Lord Jesus by his resurrection triumphed over evil and sin,” Francis said. “May he draw us closer on this 

Easter feast to the victims of terrorism, that blind and brutal form of violence which continues to shed innocent 

blood in different parts of the world, as in recent attacks in Belgium, Turkey, Nigeria, Chad, Cameroon, the 

Ivory Coast and Iraq." 

 

The Pope said daily news reports were full of brutal domestic crimes and large-scale armed conflicts causing 

“indescribable suffering” to entire countries. 

“Before the spiritual and moral abysses of mankind, before the chasms that open up in hearts and provoke 

hatred and death, only an infinite mercy can bring us salvation,” the Pope said. 

 

The Pontiff singled out the conflict in Syria for special attention, and expressed hope that the latest round of 

negotiations could bring an end to the war’s “destruction, death, contempt for humanitarian law and breakdown 

of civil coexistence”. 

 

Photo: Pope Francis delivers his address on Easter Sunday (L'Osservatore Romano) 

FULL COVERAGE 

 

Mass Times 

 

Our Lady of the Rosary, 

Taree 
75 Albert St, Taree 

Saturday Vigil:  6:00 pm 

Sunday Mass:  9:30 am 

 

Our Lady of Perpetual 

Help, Wingham 

8 Farquhar Street, Wingham 

Sunday:   8:30am 

 

St Bernadetteôs, Krambach 
Bucketts Way, Krambach 

Saturday:  6:30 pm  

Sunday:  9 am 

(Mass is celebrated on 

alternate weekends – please 

speak to Deacon Vince or 

Mrs Denise Ryan at school 

for information on which 

weekend mass will be 

celebrated) 

 

Our Lady Star of the Sea, 

Harrington  
Pilot St, Harrington 

Saturday Vigil:  6:00 pm 

(1st, 3rd and 5th Saturdays in 

each month) 

Saturday Liturgy of the Word  

and Communion:  6:00 pm 

(2nd and 4th Saturdays of 

each month) 

 

St Therese's, Lansdowne 
Cundle Rd, Lansdowne 

Saturday Vigil: 6:00 pm 

(2nd and 4th Saturdays of 

each month) 

 

Our Lady of Fatima, Old 

Bar 
20 Hall St, Old Bar, Sunday 

Mass:  7:30 am 

 

St Patrick's, Cundletown 
River St, Cundletown 

Sunday Mass:  6:00 pm 

 

Forster-Tuncurry Catholic 

Parish 

Holy Name of Jesus Parish 

Church, Forster 
33 Lake Street, Forster 

Sunday Mass:  9:00 am 

 

St Mary, Star of the Sea 

Church, Tuncurry  
15 Peel Street, Tuncurry 

Saturday Vigil:  6:00 pm 

Sunday Mass:  7:00 am 



FROM THE SENIOR SCHOOL:  We have managed to reach the end of Term 1, most of us 

still in one piece more or less.  It has been a very hectic start to the year and the holidays are 

going to be much appreciated.  It is important that these holidays, while being restful, give 

everyone a chance to catch up on any outstanding work and to start some revision for the Half 

Yearly exams which are coming up in Term 2. 

 

As we have completed our first assessment tasks in all our subjects it has become evident that 

many people have disregarded all the information they received at the end of Year 10 with “All 

My Own Work”.  It is important to remember that any incidence of plagiarism or copying 

information without adequate referencing in a task, results in a zero “0” being awarded for the 

task.  In the case of VET subjects the task will be deemed to be “Not Yet Competent” and you 

will be given at least two more attempts to become competent, which means the task has to be 

resubmitted within the stated time frame. 

 

If a student copies another student’s work then both students will receive zero “0” for the task. 

All students were given this information at the end of Year 10 and it is clearly stated in the 

Preliminary Assessment booklet which all students have access to via “One Note”.  This was 

emailed to them by Mrs Avery at the beginning of the year.  All students have been told this on 

numerous occasions by myself and by subject teachers and coordinators. 

 

When any of these breaches occur, parents will be notified by phone and a letter will be sent 

home.  We are also required to notify the Board of Studies.  This policy is in place at all 

schools, not just St Clare’s.  Again, this was stressed to all the students at the end of last year 

and the beginning of this year. 

 

If a student is struggling with a task, it is important that they seek help either from their teacher 

or from me.  Obviously, this needs to happen well before the task is due and not the night 

before or the day of the task.  Be organised! 

 

Unfortunately I still have to remind some students that if they are absent on the day of a task or 

the day before, an adult (parent or guardian) must ring the school by 9 am and a green form 

must be collected at the next opportunity, otherwise a zero “0” will be awarded. 

 

Apart from that, most students seem to be coping reasonably well and as usual are a delight to 

be associated with. 

 

Please enjoy the holidays and come back next term refreshed and ready to push full steam 

ahead. 

 

We will be marching at the various ANZAC day ceremonies around the district on 25 April and 

will be meeting at Taree High (as we did last year), for those who wish to march in Taree. 

 

Remember:  “The difference between a successful person and others is not a lack of strength, 

not a lack of knowledge, but rather a lack of will.” 

Vince Lombardi 

 

Karen McCann, Year 11 Student Coordinator 

 



CAREERS CORNER:  Wow!  Term 1 already over.  Students from Years 7-11 may well be 

looking forward to the forthcoming Autumn School Holidays.  For students in Year 12, 

however, the fortnight is an early StuVac (Study Vacation). 

 

Year 12ers need to use this time to achieve a balance of school work, casual work, social, 

physical and family commitments.  It provides a wonderful opportunity to complete syllabus 

dot point notes, work on major projects AND to research possible career information for next 

year. 

 

From the Class of ’15, we note: 

 

¶ 73% of students went on to further training at university, TAFE or other tertiary providers; 

¶ 23% went into the workforce; 

¶ 2% went into the armed services; 

¶ 2% went overseas. 

 

This means that about ¾ of last year’s HSC class is now attending some form of tertiary 

training with 62% enrolled at a university.  The funding of these students is obviously of 

concern to both the students and to their support families.  There are, however, scholarships 

which can alleviate this concern or even enable a student to leave the local district in order to 

access the required study facility. 

 

In regard to this, the Careers Corner article for this week features the very impressive niche 

support offered to regional and rural students through the Country Education Foundation of 

Australia https://cef.org.au/   This site is relevant to any student who is considering leaving a 

rural setting in order to access further education at Uni, TAFE or other tertiary providers. 

 

This ‘not-for-profit’ organisation began in 1993 in the small NSW country town, Boorowa, 

when a local group was organised to support and encourage local school leavers to pursue their 

careers or studies.  By 2003, the Country Education Foundation of Australia (CEF) had 

expanded dramatically and it became an Australian company which since has grown into a 

network of 42 local education foundations across Australia.  Today the CEF family extends to 

communities in Queensland, New South Wales, South Australia and the Northern Territory.  

The national headquarters are located in Orange, NSW, where toll free phone advice is 

available on 1300 652 144. 

 

A Scholarship Guide is currently being updated as it was prepared for 2015 Year 12 students; 

however, it is still a very useful resource. In addition to the very comprehensive Scholarship 

Guide, families should also be aware that the CEF also offers: 

 

¶ Student support (e.g. interview/resume tips, how to apply for grants, financial assistance, 

government assistance) 

¶ Uni Survival Guide (a guide to moving away from home to uni, college and TAFE)1300 

652 144 

  

https://cef.org.au/


Below is an excerpt from the CEF website: 

The 2016 CEF Scholarships Guide is a comprehensive list of tertiary scholarships 

developed for rural and regional students.  The CEF Guide includes a wide variety of 

scholarships which range from a $500 textbook or accommodation grant up to $50,000 per year 

for education and living costs.  This Guide is a must read for rural and regional students who 

face greater financial barriers when pursuing higher education.  If you need financial assistance, 

we strongly encourage you to APPLY, APPLY, APPLY .  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students are strongly urged to download/save this resource and to invest time over the coming 

school vacation in becoming proactive in preparing for life after school.  

 

Families should also be aware that $millions of scholarship dollars are unclaimed each year 

due to lack of applicants.  Furthermore, all universities are required to offer a proportion of 

scholarships to regional/rural applicants.  Ian Evans, Careers Adviser 

 

THE JOURNEY HAS BEGUNé  This coming Sunday a group of 12 of our Year 12 students 

and four members of staff will be participating in a Social Justice Immersion trip to Sydney.  In 

conjunction with the Salvation Army Street Level Mission the students will be involved in a 

program that allows them to engage with people who will broaden their perception of what it is 

like to be marginalised.  They will also visit Ozanam Industries which is a supportive 

workplace run by the St Vincent de Paul Society and employs people who have a variety of 

disabilities.  These wonderful people work as independent employees contributing in an 

industrial warehouse.  Our group will work alongside and also chat with them as well.  On our 

way to Sydney we will also drop in and spend some time with our friends from Penola House in 

Newcastle, who advocate for and support refugees. 

 

Along with the other activities planned, it is hoped that our group will be challenged and 

inspired to look at volunteering sometime after school finishes for them.  More importantly it is 

hoped that they will gain an appreciation of the everyday struggles for many who live homeless 

or experience any form of isolation. 

 

As part of the application process for the Immersion Trip students were asked to answer some 

thought provoking questions and then we spent an afternoon together to prepare for all the 

marvellous encounters they will experience, particularly from a spiritual perspective. 

 

We are all very excited about our journey together.  More will be reported next term. 

 

Deacon Vince, Chaplain  



YEAR 11 & 12 VISUAL ARTS SYDNEY EXCURSION :  An early Thursday departure 

from Taree was necessary for our Sydney Harbour private education super cat ferry ride to 

Cockatoo Island. 

 

The Biennale of Sydney is an art event recognised for commissioning and presenting thought-

provoking art from Australia and around the world.  It is the largest contemporary visual arts 

event of its kind in the Asia-Pacific region.  Taking place now in multiple venues around the 

city, the 20th Biennale of Sydney provides a platform for art and ideas through the work of 83 

artists from 35 countries. 

 

The sun was shining on our group with lovely weather for the picturesque voyage on Sydney 

Harbour.  Year 11 and 12 were treated to a walking tour of the whole Island to see many of the 

20th Biennale contemporary artworks.  I will not forget the delicate and graceful dance moves 

my students had whilst walking through the interactive work by William Forsythe’s pendulum 

field. 

 

Thursday afternoon we moved seamlessly across town in our mini bus to make another 

opportunity of learning about artmaking practice at the home studio Museum of late Australian 

Artist Brett Whiteley.  The studio was the workplace and home of Brett Whiteley (1939-92).  

Here students soaked up Whiteley’s observation skills and unique drawing techniques.  It was 

in this venue that students and gallery staff alike were treated to the presence and impromptu 

discussions with Whiteley’s former wife.  I personally felt star struck when Wendy was talking 

about the 1960’s living in New York and her opinions of artists such as Andy Warhol! 

 

Friday was another jam-packed day with walking tours through the Sydney Theatre Company’s 

stage, set and costume departments.  The Museum of Contemporary Art was another venue 

participating with Biennale works of Translation.  To keep the pace fast we once again crossed 

town to tour both the National Art School and UNSW Art and Design campuses.  Two ex-

students were met from both of these venues by chance.  So watch out creative students – you 

never know what’s around the corner!! 

 

Our last venue before closing time was another highlight of Biennale works in the AGNSW.  

My favourite was by Taro Shinoda - the tatami mat on a magical viewing platform.  Students at 

the AGNSW also took notes on the impressive quality of materials used in the ARTEXPRESS 

exhibition. 

 

Saturday morning once again we were joined by our experience Biennale guide and lead 

through some really exciting in-between spaces leading through Redfern ending up at the 

Carriage Works Performance Space. 

 

I would like to congratulate Mr Koenig for his excellent organisation.  To all of the students on 

their exceptional behaviour, patience, good company and their willingness to participate in this 

valuable creative learning experience.  Mrs Laurie , Art Teacher 

 

"The world of reality has its limits; t he world of imagination is boundless." 

 - Jean-Jacques Rousseau 

 

 



  



 
 



 



MATHS WORKSHOP  - Mathematics Workshop provides the opportunity for every student to 

obtain assistance and support in improving their understanding of 

mathematics. Four mathematics teachers are available each week 

to explain the concepts you are finding difficult or give 

assistance to enable you to complete your homework, 

assignments or any work that you may have missed due to 

absence from class. 

WHEN IS IT ON?   Wednesday lunchtime - every week.  

                                Bring your lunch! 

WHERE?   Room 10 

We hope to see you there! 

 Mrs Julie Rowsell- Mathematics Coordinator 

 

 

LEAVE NOTES & STUDENT MESSAGES:   It would be appreciated if parents/guardians 

would send in a written note if their child needs to leave early for appointments etc.  Notes 

should be handed in at the front office in the morning before roll call.  If parents/guardians 

need to notify their child of a change of afternoon arrangements, it is necessary to phone the 

school prior to 2:25 pm (End of Lunch – Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday) or prior to 

1:55 pm (End of Lunch – Thursday Sport) as it is often difficult to locate students if their last 

lesson is a PE Prac or there has been a room change. 

 

Students cannot be collected from the school during school hours by anyone other than a 

parent or guardian without  written permission.  Thank you. 

 

LATE NOTES:   Lateness to school is recorded as a partial absence and must be explained to 

the school the same way as other forms of absence.  Arriving Late for school requires a 

handwritten note from a parent/carer or a phone call from a parent/carer or the absence is 

recorded as an unexplained partial absence.  Thank you. 

 

SCHOOL CLINIC:   Students are reminded that if they are unwell whilst at school they are to 

advise their teacher who will then send them to the Front Office.  If necessary, the office staff 

will contact a parent while the student waits in the Clinic.  Students are not to contact parents 

on their mobile phones as this leaves teachers and office staff unaware of the situation and is 

also in breach of the school policy – use of mobile phones.  Thank you.  

MONDAY  25/4 ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

TUESDAY 26/4 Sue Lythgoe, Ros Hia 

WEDNESDAY 27/4 Lyn Simpson, Wendy Moon 

THURSDAY 28/4 Help Urgently Required 

FRIDAY  29/4 Help Urgently Required 

THANK YOU TO ALL PARENTS/GUARDIANS AND STUDENTS  

FOR YOUR SUPPORT IN TERM 1 

CHERYL KINGSFORD, CANTEEN SUPERVISOR  



COMING EVENTS  - 2016 

 

Term 2 

 

Week 1 Tuesday 26/4 ♦ First Day of Term 2 

 Wednesday 27/4 ♦ School Social – 6:45 pm to 9:45 pm 

    Theme – Back in Time 

 Friday 29/4 ♦ Year 7 Vaccination – 2nd dose 

   ♦ CCC Swimming Carnival 

 

Week 2 Thursday 5/5 ♦ Year 12 Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews – 3:45 to 6:30 pm 

    School Hall 

   ♦ Dio Cross Country 

 

Week 3 Tuesday 10/5 ♦ NAPLAN 

 Wednesday 11/5 ♦ P & F Meeting – 6 pm (St Clare’s High School) 

 

Week 7 Wednesday 8/6 ♦ P & F Meeting – 6 pm (Holy Name Primary School, Forster) 

 

Week 10 Thursday 30/6 ♦ NAIDOC Day Assembly 

 Friday 1/7 ♦ Last Day of Term 2 

 

Term 3 

 

Week 1 Monday 18/7 ♦ First Day of Term 3 

 

Week 2 Monday 25/7 ♦ Students from Kobe Kaisei arrive 

 

Week 3 Sunday 31/7 ♦ Year 9 Snowy Excursion Departs 

 Wednesday 3/8 ♦ P & F Meeting – 6 pm (St Joseph’s Primary School, Wingham) 

 Thursday 4/8 ♦ Kobe Kaisei students depart St Clare’s 

 Friday 5/8 ♦ Year 9 Snowy Excursion Returns 

 

Week 6 Thursday 26/8 ♦ Year 7 Vaccination – 3rd dose 

 

Week 7 Wednesday 31/8 ♦ P & F Meeting – 6 pm 

 

Week 10 Friday 23/9 ♦ Last Day of Term 3 

 

Term 4 

 

Week 3 Wednesday 26/10 ♦ P & F Meeting – 6 pm 

 

Week 7 Wednesday 23/11 ♦ P & F Meeting – 6 pm  



  



 


